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PRESS RELEASE 
  

 

Release Date: January 31, 2020 

 

Re:  Officer Involved Shooting of Ronnell D. Foster 

 

After a thorough review of the officer involved shooting of Ronnell D. Foster of Vallejo, the Solano County 

District Attorney’s Office has concluded that the officer was justified in using deadly force on February 13, 

2018.  
 

Our hearts go out to the family and loved ones of Ronnell D. Foster, who lost his life on February 13,  2018. 

We express our deepest condolences to Foster’s family during this very difficult time. Our office has had the 

opportunity to meet with the family of Ronnell D. Foster and informed them of our decision.  We did inform 

them that our prosecutorial ethical obligation at the District Attorney’s Office is to follow the law and apply 

it to the facts of the criminal investigation being reviewed by our office.  

 

As prosecutors, we have an ethical obligation to follow the law which is to file only those charges that can 

be proved beyond a reasonable doubt.  In a case involving the use of deadly force by an officer, the District 

Attorney’s Office can only file charges when it can be proved beyond a reasonable doubt that the use of 

deadly force was not justified.  We understand these decisions weigh heavily on our community, however 

we must remain steadfast in our ethical obligation to uphold the law and public trust. 

 

In this case, after reviewing all the facts and circumstances of the case and applying the applicable law, the 

District Attorney’s Office has concluded that the officer’s use of deadly force that resulted in Ronnell D. 

Foster’s death was justified.   The letter to Shawny Williams, Chief of Vallejo Police Department, is attached.  

 

 

  County Administration Center, 675 Texas Street, Suite 4500, Fairfield, CA 94533-6340           Ph: (707) 784-6800     FAX: (707) 784-7986 

  Solano County Services Center, 355 Tuolumne St., Ste. 3200, P.O. Box 12002, Vallejo, CA  94590-5700   Ph: (707) 553-5321   FAX: (707) 553-5654 

 
















